
Sent: 21 June 2014 18:45
To: Planning
Subject: Contact Form submission from article View/comment on planning application on www.cherwell.gov.uk
	Contact Form Submission

	Article
	View/comment on planning application (8938) 
	

	Name:
	John Perriss
	

	Address 1:
	West Town House
	

	Address 2:
	Woodway Road
	

	Town:
	Sibford Ferris
	

	Postcode:
	OX15 5RF
	

	Email address:
	
	

	Comments:
	Planning Application 14/00801/F I wish to object to this planning application as it is currently submitted. I am not against the application in principle as the applicant has stated the site has been in mixed use for a number of years.It is the scale of the development and because of the use of the so called " 28 day rule " the potential for future developments to be intrusive to neighbouring properties and create traffic issues in the area and surrounding villages. It is inappropriate to view the current application without considering the larger events which the applicant has and wishes to continue to organise using the 28 day rule. I submit that the current application should only be granted if the applicant enters into a conditional agreement as to the 28 day rule events. Events with up to one hundred riders cause little or no inconvenience to neighbours or local traffic.However, for this permission to be granted the applicant should agree to: a]an exclusion zone for equestrian use of say 100m around the edge of the land b]no event to have more than 100 entries c]Public address systems to be kept at reasonable volume and directed away from houses. and enter into a further agreement that restricts the 28 day use to say no more than six events per year,conditions a[ and c] to apply and in addition a traffic management scheme to be in place as follows. Owing to the narrow nature of Grange Lane from Main Street Sibford to Grange Farm and the blind bend near the current site entrance, lorries [not cars/trailers] should be banned from using this road on event days.Furthermore the entrance to the field on Main Street lies parallel with the hedgeline and large vehicles turning in or out and any congestion there effectively blocks the main route into Sibford for emergency vehicles travelling from Banbury.Similarly horseboxes should be prevented from using Main Street. An alternative route would be for vehicles to enter Grange Lane from Wigginton Heath.The visibility is good,it passes only one house,the route is across Grange Farm and could terminate at Grange Farm adjacent to the development where any parking would be adjacent to the existing buildings and thus less intrusive to neighbouring properties.A precedent already exists for this route to be used as construction traffic for the applicant's Aneorobic Digester has been utilising this end of Grange Lane since last October and presumably the traffic necessary to feed the Digester will also come this way.This route would keep larger vehicles out of Tadmarton and Swalcliffe villages and be consistent with the Local Plan's desire to minimise the volume of large vehicles on rural minor roads. If these terms could be agreed it would offer the fairest outcome for the applicant,the surrounding homes and for traffic in the area. Yours sincerely John Perriss West Town House Woodway Road Sibford Ferris OX15 5RF
	


